

CLHO Prevention and Health Promotion Committee Agenda & Minutes

October 5, 2023 1:00 –2:00 PM ZoomGov Meeting

Agenda Item	Detail	Action Item	Responsible Party
Welcome, Introductions (as needed) and roll call	Quorum is 50% +1 of committee membership	Roll Call is attached.	Elisabeth Maxwell & Jennifer Little
Review of minutes	Review	The September minutes were approved.	Jennifer & Elisabeth
TPEP Funding Discussion		Steven Fiala gave an update on the county TPEP unallocated funding resources. There had been several discussions about how to fund the \$400,00 to support tobacco work. Steven mentioned concerns about using the tobacco funding formula because of the smaller amount. He shared a slide delineating the two options and confirmed that the 108 dollars were independent from this funding source. Steven requested a final recommendation from the committee today. Jessica motioned that the counties choose to opt in on funding and Jamie seconded the motion. Steven will report on funding applicants and how much they will receive at the next meeting.	Steven Fiala
State Overdose Response Protocol		Savanna gave an update on the ad hoc workgroup report and next steps. She provided a presentation that reported on the findings of the ad hoc committee and protocol recommendations. OHA is looking for the best contacts at the counties for notification of suspected overdose increases. Jamie offered to meet with Savanna to provide insight on counties without Overdose Presentation Coordinators. Communication with OHA about overdoses is a key component in the protocol. Please see the attached	Savanna Santarpio & Laura Chisholm



Conference of Local Health Officials

nce of Local Health Officials		
	presentation on their findings. Laura said that they really appreciated the input and guidance as we continue to improve our response capacity. Savanna can be reached at: savanna.santarpio@odhsoha.oregon.gov	
BOLD Grant Overview	Trisha Brennan and Stephen White provided an overview of the CDC BOLD Grant on Alzheimer's and other Dementias. The grant had been brought before the committee earlier this year and CLHO had provided a letter of support. The five-year grant will allow OHA to partner with groups in the state for crucial support. Two key components will include capacity building in the first 2 years; and implementing the capacity building recommendations in years 3-5. The funding began 9/30/2023 and will run through 9/29/2028. Please direct any questions to Trisha Brennan:	Trisha Brennan & Stephen White
CDC Grant Award	Jennifer Chandler presented a quick overview of the new grant "Building Capacity to Reduce the Burden of Menthol and Other Flavored Commercial Products in Communities That Experience Health Disparities." We are excited to announce the Oregon Health Authority, Public Health Division is the recipient of the Center for Disease Control's (CDC) Office on Smoking and Health (OSH) funding opportunity, CDC-RFA-DP-23-0019: Building Capacity to Reduce the Burden of Menthol and Other Flavored Commercial Tobacco Products in Communities that Experience Health Disparities. The Oregon Health Authority's Public Health Division, in collaboration with Upstream Public Health and with ongoing training and technical assistance from The Center for Black Health & Equity, will expand the Tobacco Free Coalition of Oregon (TOFCO) from their successful engagement in Multnomah County to statewide reach and representation. This five-year grant opportunity will provide resources and capacity	Lily Banning & Jennifer Chandler
	to deepen relationships with community partners across the state, especially in African American, rural,	



Conference of Local Health Officials

ice of Local Health Officials		
	and frontier communities, to create a shared vision for commercial tobacco prevention and culturally appropriate cessation options for populations who have been long targeted by flavored tobacco product marketing. The CDC menthol grant will provide critical state and community-based infrastructure to advance health equity as Oregon's commercial tobacco prevention movement evolves to amplify and incorporate community-driven solutions to menthol and other flavored tobacco product marketing and use. Tim Noe confirmed it is a 5-year opportunity, and the NOFO can be found at this link: https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=342806 There will be more to come in future meetings. For any grant-related questions, please contact Jen Chandler, Jennifer.j.Chandler@oha.oregon.gov	
New Agenda Item	Jennifer recommended the committee set aside 20 minutes in future meetings to brainstorm, ask questions and voice concerns about issues impacting LPHA's. Jamie Coleman thought this would be a good forum for counties to discuss collaboration and assistance at the local level.	Jennifer Little
Next Meeting 11/2/2023		